Mary Tavy Parish Council
Notes from December meeting 2015.
The December meeting was attended by all 5 Councillors and 1 member of the public. The meeting was dominated by routine business and the proper discussion and decision-making process. We are pleased to report that the reconstruction and improvement of the budget for the remaining months of 2015/16 is now complete and we are in the final stages of setting the budget for 2016/17. On completion in January we hope to have positive news concerning the precept demand that we ask to be levied for the next financial year. Watch this space…..
We have been informed by our Emergency and Snow Warden (aka Councillor John Hill) that all of the salt/grit bins in the parish have been topped up ready for the onset of frost, ice and snow. Additional bags have also been placed in strategic locations. If you encounter hazardous road conditions, please take the time to spread some of the grit across the affected area. Parishioners must take the greatest care when helping in this way and must on no account place themselves or their vehicles in danger from other less careful road users. It surely goes without saying that the contents of these bags and bins should not be used on private drives or carparks.
We have been reminded by the police that a favourite target for opportunist theft is the unlocked garage, garden shed or workshop. Such places often contain expensive equipment which can disappear in the proverbial blink of an eye. Equally we have been asked to remind parishioners to beware of the often fatal combination of alcohol and driving in the festive season. The problem of speeding on the A386 and indeed on our local roads is well known as are the regular speed checks carried out by the police and the local community Speed Watch team. However, 8 recent offenders got a significant surprise when Class 4 of Mary Tavy and Brentor Primary School conducted speed checks on the main road (under the close supervision of PCSO Chapple, Mrs. Pratten, Headteacher and several parents.) I think we can all imagine the acute embarrassment suffered by the offenders when asked to explain why they were speeding by polite but determined local children bearing school-made leaflets and posters. We were delighted to hear of School Speed Watch in action as it is another example of the community working to look after itself. Our thanks go to PCSO Chapple for keeping us informed through his monthly reports. Motorists you have been warned!!!!!!
MTPC’s attempts to improve road safety in the vicinity of our Primary School are slowly bearing fruit. Agreement for new warning signs between Warren Road and the school is now in place but a lack of County Council finance is a further barrier. However, we believe that funding can be found from the West Devon Town & Parish Fund (TAP funding) which requires a council to apply in conjunction with at least one other parish. As our school takes pupils from Brentor, Peter Tavy, Tavistock etc. we fully expect the support of all those councils when a TAP funding application is made. Reaction to and progress of an application will of course be reported in due course.
The site of a proposed noticeboard in Horndon will be the subject of a formal application to bring it under MTPC control. This has been made possible by local residents formally agreeing to maintain both the site and the noticeboard. With regard to the ongoing saga of documents that were held by the now defunct Historical Society, the clerk has now written to all former members requesting advice and assistance. We can only hope that this will allow us to bring this unhappy story to a fitting conclusion. Our thanks go to Councillor Michael Fife Cook whose speedy intervention saved the parish from being scarred by a significant act of fly tipping on the A386. A major haulage company suffered severe embarrassment as a result of his complaint. Finally, the web master (aka Councillor John Hill) has asked me to remind you that all our reports published in local newsletters can also be found on our web page.
Councillors would of course like to wish all parishioners a peaceful, prosperous and happy New Year.
Councillor Peter Jarvis
